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HealthShare NSW 

 

Dear Mr Hayes, 

I am writing to formally notify the Health Services Union (HSU) of proposed changes to the 
HealthShare NSW Dock 9 warehouse on the Westmead Hospital grounds. As you would be aware 
the Dock 9 warehouse supplies medical consumables and pharmaceuticals to NSW Ambulance 
Service and the Patient Transport Service. 
 
As part of the Westmead Hospital Precinct Redevelopment, Health Infrastructure have requested 
the need for HealthShare NSW to vacate the Dock 9 warehouse site. This request has to be 
complied with. Given this requirement, HealthShare NSW plans to take the opportunity to provide a 
whole of NSW Health warehouse service through consolidation of warehousing functions with 
OneLink.  
  
It is proposed the medical consumable supplies will be incorporated into the current state-wide 
OneLink service model and pharmaceutical supplies will be tendered under the current state-wide 
Pharmaceutical services agreement. The proposed plan is to transition these services by the end of 
2023.   
 
There are seven (7) employees that will be affected by this move. This includes the roles of: 

• Supply and Distribution Manager (HM2)  
• Team leader (HM1)  
• Store person/Driver (GAS5) 
• Store person/Driver (GAS4) 
• Store person/Driver (GAS3)  

 
 
Our commitment is to redeploy all staff members, following the completion of the transition of 
services. 
 
 

Mr Gerard Hayes 
General Secretary 
Health Services Union NSW/ACT/QLD  
109 Pitt Street  
SYDNEY                  NSW 2000 

Via email:  
secretary@hsu.asn.au;  
Tom.Stevanja@hsu.asn.au; 
Lynne.Russell@hsu.asn.au 
 
 

 

Re: Dock 9 Warehouse Closure 20 June 2023 
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Our first consultation meeting will be held on Wednesday 21 June 2023 at 9am to discuss the 
proposed transition, and the HSU are invited. Please let Anna Alexandratos, HR Business Partner 
on 0436 850 637 if a HSU Organiser will attend the meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Alex Araujo 
Executive Director, Procurement & Supply Chain 


